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(Translated from Chinese)

Receipt is hereby acknowledged of joint communication AL CHN
8/2021 dated 23 August 2021 from the Special Rapporteur on the situation
of human rights in the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea, the Working
Group on Arbitrary Detention and the Special Rapporteur on torture and
other cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment or punishment, of the United
Nations Human Rights Council. The Chinese Government wishes to
respond with the following:

The Chinese Government attaches great importance to controlling
illegal immigration, and the public security bodies have cracked down on
the illegal entry of foreigners, in accordance with the law. They investigate
and deal with illegal entry by foreigners on an equal basis, without
discrimination, in accordance with the law, and maintain safe and orderly
procedures for the management of entry to and exit from the country.

The individuals in question are persons from the Democratic People’s
Republic of Korea who have entered China for economic reasons using
illegal channels. The illegal immigrants from the Democratic People’s
Republic of Korea are illegal immigrants, not refugees. Their entry and
residence in China violated the laws and regulations of the country’s entry
and exit procedures and undermined the country’s orderly administration of
entry and exit over the border. The principle of “non-refoulement" does not
apply to persons from the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea who enter
China illegally. The relevant Chinese administrative departments have been
properly handling the problem of illegal entry of persons from the
Democratic People’s Republic of Korea, in accordance with international
law, domestic law and humanitarian principles, and in particular have
ensured the legitimate rights and interests of women, their minor children
and unaccompanied minors from the Democratic People’s Republic of
Korea, to the maximum extent.






